MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 17th OCTOBER 2011 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Adam Lionel, Gwyneth Davies Charles Arch, Christian Pateman and Andra Jones.

Apologies receive from Cllr Nick McNally and Cllr Ifan Davies.

 The Chairman, Cllr Sheena Duller welcomed our two new councillors to their first meeting, Cllr Christian Pateman and Cllr Andra Jones.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Brian Thomas and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arising; There were no matters arising from the previous meeting

Salt Bins; Cllr Sheena Duller and the clerk went to a winter debrief  meeting in Aberaeron. The main topic was grit/salt bins. Community Councils were informed that they could purchase their own bins if they so wished provided the location was passed by the Highways Department. It was decided after a brief discussion to write in and request a new bin near Capel Saeson in New Row. The clerk asked if it were possible for the residents of New Row or one of the councillors to write in on behalf of the Community Council as it would be difficult for him because part of his work with Ceredigion county council is to go out and assess these locations. Cllr Gwyneth Davies said she would ask the residents of New Row to do this.
Consultative Meeting with Council Leader; The consultative meeting between Community Council’s and the leader and chief Executive of Ceredigion County Council will be held tomorrow night 18/10/11 at this venue. Councillors Gwyneth Davies Sheena Duller and possibly Adam Lionel will attend on our behalf. Councillor Andra Jones offered to open the hall and purchase refreshments.

Air Ambulance; Raffle tickets for the Air Ambulance have been received again this year, Cllr Adam Lionel and Gwyneth Davies have taken the books to sell.

Invoice; An invoice was received from Cynon Rose for £528.00 for cutting the footpaths in the community.
Also an invoice for £80.00 was received from Pentir Pumlumon for hosting the village website for the last four years.
Ceredigion Community and Town Councils Village Renewal Fund; A letter was received from the County Council informing us of a new grant available for communities to improve the look of their areas. It was suggested that this funding would be more suitable for the newly formed village forum group. The clerk will pass on the details.

Donations; letters were received from the following groups, Urdd Gobaith CymruCer4edigion Ploughing Committee and Children’s Therapy Centre Wales.

There being no other business the next meeting will be held on Monday 21st November 2011 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
